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Executive Committee Call
Monday, March 13, 2023
Minutes

Roll Call
Present:	Members: Mark Covall, Frank Ghinassi, John Hollinsworth, Eric Kim, Eric Paul, 
Matt Peterson

Staff: Shawn Coughlin, Rochelle Archuleta, Maria Merlie, Emily Wilkins

Absent:	Members: Harsh K. Trivedi, board chair; Jameson K. Norton, Dwight A. Lacy, Deborah A. Weidner

			Staff: Julia Richardson, Sarah Wattenberg, Jessica Zigmond
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I. Minutes Approval: Feb. 13 Executive Committee Call

A. Board Chair Harsh Trivedi, M.D. was unable to join the meeting; Matt Peterson called for a motion the approve the February Executive Committee call minutes. A motion was made and seconded. There was no discussion and members approved the minute unanimously.

II. Legislative Update

A. Shawn reported that President Biden released his budget for 2024. While the president’s budgets are considered “dead on arrival”—especially with a divided Congress, the budget is significant for outlining the president’s priorities. President Biden’s budget contains key behavioral health provisions that present opportunities for bipartisan action. Specifically, the president’s budget proposed eliminating Medicare’s 190-day limit on inpatient psychiatric care.

Some additional provisions include protection for Medicare patients and regulatory relief on Medicare Conditions of Participation and flexibility to facilities working to correct deficiencies. The Medicare provisions are not contingent upon spending or congressional action. 

In addition, there is broad bipartisan support to establish a $ 200 million transformation of the nation’s behavioral workforce, which would increase the number of providers working in key areas. 

The budget also includes a provision to extend parity to Medicare Advantage plans. 

B. NABH is coordinating with the NABH Education and Research Foundation to respond to the Senate HELP Committee’s RFI about challenges and potentials to the nation’s healthcare workforce shortage. This request was a result of a hearing that occurred in mid-February. Responses are due March. 20.

C. NABH was disappointed to see the reintroduction of the Norcross/ Markey bill drastically reducing OTPs. We are working on ways to counter misinformation surrounding messaging for this bill and will be rolling out a response to this legislation. 

III. Regulatory Update

A. The Federal Trade Commission proposed a non-compete ban, the timing for which is bad, given the stressors to the workforce. In alignment with the AHA and APA, NAB believes the agency doesn’t have authority. 

B. Electronic Prior Authorization: NABH will submit comments on this rule, which NABH sees as positive. NABH sees the rule as a positive one and favors expanding approvals as promise of payment and believes that the rule holds plans to a higher level of accountability. 

C. The Drug Enforcement Administration issued a proposed rule on telehealth proscribing. The proposed rule is intended to provide greater flexibility to telehealth proscribing. NABH is in the process of developing its position on the rule. Shawn asked members to submit comments to Sarah Wattenberg.

IV. Telehealth Brief – Webinar
A. Shawn reported that NABH members were featured in a Manatt-hosted webinar on about the NABH Education and Research Foundation’s recent telehealth issue brief on March. 1. Shawn thanked the members who assisted in participating in the developing brief and the webinar. 

V. Government Relations Taskforce

A. NABH will launch the Government Relations Network with a call on Wednesday, April 5. 

VI. Wit Amicus and Parity Engagement

A. NABH is submitting an amicus brief against the updated ruling by the end of the week. All signatories to the original brief support the new brief.

B. NABH is supporting an update to the Milliman survey.  

C. Shawn reminded members that NABH’s denial-of-care portal p active and thanked Matt Peterson for his support. NABH is working on a new analysis, showing a comparison between med/surg and behavioral reimbursement. NABH plans to have new data to show the U.S. Labor Department.

D. We are submitting a letter to the administration to bring parity to the plans available to federal employees. 

VII. [bookmark: _Hlk102649914]2023 Annual Meeting Registration

A. Shawn reminded members that registration is open for the 2023 Annual Meeting. The agenda will highlight parity considering the 15-year anniversary of parity enactment as well as workforce issues.

VIII. Discussions Regarding Bonus Metrics

A. Shawn appreciates feedback from members about how the association can show that we are advancing key issues.
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